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TITLE:
Resolution calling upon the Governor of the State of New York to direct the Metropolitan Transportation Authority board to rescind its approval of the recent transit fare increase.  

Introduction

On May 1, 2003, the Committee on Transportation, chaired by Council Member John Liu, will hold a hearing on Res. No. 834.  Res. No. 834 calls upon the Governor of the State of New York to direct the Metropolitan Transportation Authority board to rescind its approval of the recent transit fare increase.

Background

On March 6, 3003, the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) board approved a fifty-cent fare increase on all New York City buses and subways.  This increase was widely opposed by the public and their elected representatives as many felt that the MTA did not justify the need for such a fare increase.  During the series of MTA-sponsored public forums on the potential fare hike in January and February of 2003, many attendees asked for full disclosure of the MTA’s financial statements.  The agency response was that these documents were widely available.  Also of concern to these parties was the fact that the MTA never presented any options that excluded a fare increase and declined to seriously consider revenue-generating alternatives proposed by others
. 

As a result of what they saw as incomplete reporting on the part of the MTA, the New York State Comptroller ordered an “examination” of MTA finances, while the New York City Comptroller ordered an audits of New York City Transit’s finances late last year.  The results of both inquiries were announced on April 23, 2003.  Among the State Comptroller’s findings was that the MTA shifted available money to fill budget deficits in the out years ($248 million was transferred to 2003 and $264 million was transferred to 2004) thereby creating the appearance of a larger deficit for this year.  Among the City Comptroller’s findings was that NYCT “overstated more than $850 million in operating expenses in Fiscal Year 2001” and failed to disclose “critical” information in its budget presentation.  The results of these financial reviews demonstrate that the MTA was not forthcoming with all of its financial statements and furthermore, may have manipulated these statements to make the argument to the public that a fare increase was immediately necessary.

Res. No. 834 calls on the Governor to direct the MTA to rescind the decision of its board to raise the fare.  The basis for this request is that the MTA board may not have had been presented with a fully accurate picture of the agency’s finances upon voting in favor of the fare hike on March 6.  Additionally, the riding public and their elected officials should be given time to assess the validity of these financial reviews to determine if a fare increase is indeed necessary or justified this year.  

� The Straphangers Campaign conducted a study of NYCT riders and formulated a way of actually reducing the fare to $1.40 while raising MTA revenues.  Assemblyman William Colton of Brooklyn recommended that the MTA implement a two-tiered system in which suburbanites and tourists pay a slightly higher fare than city residents, who would continue to pay a $1.50 fare.  
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